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INFORMATION RELEASE

Robbery / Mayhem / Assault Suspects in Custody July 10, 2009
Solano County Sheriff’s Office

On July 8, 2009, at approximately 9:30 PM, Solano County Sheriff’s deputies responded to the
report of a street robbery that occurred on Pleasant Hills Ranch Way in unincorporated
Vacaville. Deputies located a victim who had been beaten and robbed by 2 suspects who were
armed with at least one handgun. Both of the suspects were known by the victim. The victim
reported that the suspects fled the scene with $3,000.

One of the 2 suspects, an unidentified juvenile, was arrested by Sheriff’s detectives the following
day. He was booked into Solano County Juvenile Hall on charges which include robbery, assault
with a deadly weapon, mayhem, and conspiracy. The second suspect, who has been identified as
19-year old Europe Nguyen was located in San Francisco by the San Francisco Police
Department. He was turned over to Sheriff’s detectives, and will be booked into the Solano
County Jail on the same criminal charges. The victim was treated for his injuries at a Vacaville
hospital and released. The stolen currency is still outstanding.
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